
MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP SENIOR VOLUNTEER COMMITTEE 
MEETING MINUTES 

September 12, 2012 
 

The regular meeting of the Montgomery Township Senior Volunteer Committee was held at 7:00 p.m., Wednesday, 
September 12, 2012 at the Montgomery Township Building.  The members of the Senior Volunteer Committee in 
attendance included Peg Azarian, Helen Haag, Marian Pinkerton, Ralph Schurr, and Rich Roller.  Also present: Stacy 
Crandell, Public Information Coordinator. 
 
Call to Order: Chairman Helen Haag called the meeting to order at 7:00PM.   
 
Approval of Minutes from June Meeting: Minutes were approved as submitted. 
 
Public Comment: Bob Sykes from Apprise discussed a few items regarding seniors including the open enrollment dates 
which will be October 15 until December 7th.      
 
New Business: 

Summer Concert 
The Committee felt that the summer concerts are a good service but was not as good as last year because of 
some rain dates and movie nights.   
 
Autumn Festival 
The Committee talked about Autumn Festival and who would be able to attend.  Everyone at the meeting and 
Jackie are going to be attending the event.  The Committee asked if it is possible to have the 300th and Senior 
Committee next to each other and Stacy will check on that.  Bob Sykes asked if he could attend and have 
some info about open enrollment and the committee agreed.  The committee will gather brochures for 
Autumn Fest.     
 
Medicare Seminar 
The Committee briefly discussed the upcoming Medicare Seminar, which will take place on Thursday, 
November 8 at 1PM with Bob Sykes.          
 
Committee Feedback 
Marian and Helen discussed and shared some summer concert ideas for bands which was held at Delaware 
Valley College.     
 
 

Old Business:   
Helen and Rich talked about the Community Center meeting and explained what was discussed.   
 
Helen and Marian will be attending the Horsham Senior Meeting on Thursday, September 20th at 9:30AM and give the 
committee an idea what the event was about and discuss the possibly of having something similar here.   
 
Helen made the committee aware of Rep. Stephens’ House Bill 273 which gives seniors who volunteer a discount on their 
taxes.  She was not sure what the status of the bill was but wanted the committee to know about it. 
 
Stacy gave the committee a brief overview of the 5K Run that took place on September 9th.   
 
Marian explained that she left business cards of some organizations who would be interested in having seminars.  The 
Committee will discuss at their November meeting.   
 
The Committee’s next meeting is on November 14, 2012 at 7PM.   
       
Adjournment:  There being no further business to come before the Senior Volunteer Committee, the meeting adjourned 
at 7:59pm.  The group will meet next on November 14, 2012 at the Montgomery Township Building at 7:00pm. 


